From: Strassmann, Beverly [mailto:bis@umich.edu] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2010 1:51 PM
To: Planning
Subject: Fuller Road Parking Structure

Please make sure that the Planning Commissioners receive this email prior to tonight’s hearing if at all possible.

Dear A2 Planning Commission,

I oppose the ordinance changes that would grease the wheels for a new parking structure to be built on public land at Fuller Road.  

I was a patient in the U of M hospital from September to November 2007.  Although I was in a near-death situation, it was made a lot more bearable by the fact that I had a room with a view.  The vista of Fuller Park is enjoyed by all patients on the north side of the U of M hospital building, but would be obstructed if a parking structure is built on the public land at Fuller Road.  Each day I watched the geese grazing in the fields, the activities in Fuller Park,  and the treescape on the horizon to the North.    There is a great deal of healing power in such a landscape and it should not be obstructed by a parking structure—especially not through a maneuver that jeopardizes our public lands.  

Instead, I urge the University of Michigan to manage its current parking more efficiently.  The Taubman Center parking structures usually have empty spaces on the top two floors and cars often stop and block traffic on the lower floors while waiting for somebody to exit a parking space.  The simplest and most economical solution is to have personnel on hand to direct traffic in the Taubman Parking Lot to prevent such loitering and to ensure that spaces are filled in the a.m. from the top down.  Traffic direction is especially needed between the hours of 8 a.m. and 10 a.m.  That way, the unused spaces on the top floors will be filled.  The University might also want to cover the top floor of the Taubman parking structure to make it more appealing.  

Another solution would be to add extra levels to the existing 3-level parking structure at the Cancer and Geriatric Center.  These are but two of many ideas I can think of to improve the efficiency of the existing parking structures.  Blocking the patients’ view by adding a new structure to Fuller Park is unnecessary.

Thank you for taking these comments into consideration.

Best regards,

Beverly I. Strassmann

545 S. 5th Ave. 

